Notes of Meeting of HVV Organising Group 

held at Haslemere Hall on  February 26th 2013.
Present:  :  Matthew Bowcock , Ann Finlayson, Cyndy Lancaster, David Simmons, Doug Chandler, John Moxon, Ken Griffiths, Victoria Leake, Nikki Barton, Peter Isherwood, Lesley Banfield, Colston Sanger, Robert Serman, Stewart Brown (Chairman), Richard Oldham
In Attendance: Clare Wright of Locality/CSP
Apologies: Marion Meecham, Melanie Odell, Martin Hughes,  Jane Chandler, Maria Mateo, David O’Brien, James Mackie, Stephen Mulliner
Notes of Previous Meeting: 
The notes of the meeting held on February 5th 2012 were reviewed and confirmed as an accurate record of decisions taken and actions agreed at that meeting.

Matters Arising:         

It was noted during the meeting that Ann Finlayson and Matthew Bowcock no longer needed to update the project diagram because it has been replaced by the plan flow chart developed by Doug Chandler.
Meeting Notes: 
1. Chairman’s Opening Comments.

Stewart Brown reported the following developments:

· The HTC application to Waverly had been successful and the HTC boundary is now formally designated as a neighbourhood planning area.

· Haslemere Vision Ltd had been successfully incorporated asof that morning February 26th 2013. The meeting recorded a  vote of thanks to Richard Oldham and Martin Hughes for all their hard work on in guiding us to successful incorporation.

· The funding sub – group are now reasonably confident of securing between £3,500 and £4,000 launch funding from HTC and two local grant making trusts. However, none of the money will be received until HV Ltd has a bank account in place. It is expected that we will have an account open by mid to end March.

· He (Stewart) together with Lesley Banfield and Sarah Nash had had an encouraging meeting with Matthew Evans of WBC. WBC is in the process of recruiting a Neighbourhood Planning Officer and appear to be very cooperative/supportive but their support will be in kind rather than cash. They will nominate a member of their team to join the Haslemere Visions steering committee after the launch. Matthew advised: keep an eye on what is working for groups that are ahead of us; read the WBC Core Startegy/Local Plan to see which policies/proposals we can adopt more or less as is to avoid re-inventing the wheel; keep up to date on changes to the core strategy; make sure the plan addresses the need for more housing ( particularly affordable housing) in a constructive and imaginative way; remember that WBC is a big local land owner and seek to engage constructively.
2. Comments by Clare Wright of CSP.
Clare Wright of CSP then gave a brief slide show setting out the background to Neighbourhood Planning. Amongst other points covered during the presentation and subsequent discussion the following were noted

· that the legislation is deliberately not too prescriptive about what should and shouldn’t be in a neighbourhood plan. The analogy of open source software was used to explain the idea of open source planning to give the maximum flexibility to communities provided their proposals comply with national and district planning policies. 
· we should capture ideas/policies that are not planning issues and place them in a separate part of the document so that they do not confuse the review process.

· Be supportive of  or agree to live with the policies in the local core strategy where possible and pick your battles

· A neighbourhood plan has a life of five years unless amended sooner

· Be aware of and make use of Neighbourhood Development Orders and Neighbourhood Development Plans

3. Update from the Plan the Plan Group
Lesley Banfield gave a review of progress to date on developing the plan template, guidance for the different work groups that will be set up after the launch to progress the different policy strands and  also presented a flow chart summarising the planning process and timetable. (A copy is attached) The meeting commended the evident work and thought that the Group had put into preparing these proposals. 
It was agreed that the plan template was very much heading in the right direction but Lesley Banfield urged all OG members to read the template and get back to her with comments/reactions as soon as possible.

The proposed timetable that aimed to have the plan ready for external review by Feb/March 2014  was agreed to be a sensibly ambitious goal.
During the ensuing discussion Clare Wright suggested that each of the work groups should write their own report. These could/should be visionary but that the Steering Group as a whole should draft the final plan combining these reports to ensure consistency of style and content. At Cyndy Lancaster’s suggestion it was agreed that, when the time came we should seek an experienced editor to prepare the draft under the guidance of the Steering Group.   
4. Review of Launch Plans

Because of the lateness of the hour by the time this item was reached it was agreed that discussion be abbreviated and that review of the detailed launch task assignments would be followed up with those responsible outside the meeting. However, during the discussion that did ensue both Ann Finlayson and Clare Wright challenged the Group as to the effectiveness of the planned engagement programme. Specifically, Ann Finlayson was concerned that the plans for Launch Day, as she undertsood them, did not include enough  activities to provoke and engage the individual visitor. It was agreed that a separate meeting involving at least Ann Finlayson, Victoria Leake, Ken Griffiths  and Stewart Brown would be convened to agree what, if any, changes were needed to the Launch Dya Plans . Clare Wright advised that we would be missing a major engagement/data gathering opportunity if we did not run some form of questionnaire on the day. It was agreed that this should be re-visited by Lesley Banfield, Victoria Leake and Ann Finlayson.  

Date of Next Meeting: 8:00pm on 18th 2013 at the Mill Tavern.
